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I enclose a copy of a letter I have today sent to Stephen Wall

concerning Mr Portillo's proposed trip to France from 26th to 28th
February.

Since the Prime Minister will be in Paris for the Anglo-French
Summit at the same time as Mr Portillo's wvisit, I thought it
important that you should be aware of his proposed trip.

I would be very grateful if you could confirm that you see no
difficulties with this.

Kong(z S~ cecell

STEPHEN BRAMALL
Private Secretary
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I am writing to let {nhow  that, subject to your Secretary
of State's approval, Mr P Ll 1lc poses to visit France from the
evening of 26th February : 28th February to hold
discussions with the Frenc railways on the development of their
TGV trains.

At present, the prograi
to Paris on the morning
meetings with the
February Mr Porti
Sangatte before re

'ip on a TGV from
7th February followed
1 fternoon. On Tuesday 28th
> plans to visit the Channel Tunnel site at
urning to London that evening.
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The TGV is of some significance to us at present in the light
of BR's proposals to build a new hi gh speed rail line through Kent
from the Channel Tunnel to London. As you may know, this is
causing considerable concert in Kent given the potential
environmental impact of a new Line, and omparisons with the
French TGV are being made both from the noise i mpact of their high
speed trains and the measures taken by the French to minimise the
environmental impact

BR plan to announce thei preferred route

corridor for their
high speed line early in March, and Mr Portillo

i1 feels that, before
then, it is very important for him to have first hand experience
and knowledge of the TGV for himself so that he can respond to the
debate on the whole issue from an informed position.
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‘ Mr Portillo is aware that Monsieur Delebarre, +the French
Minister of Tfanqpo*‘t, will be unable to host the visit himself
given other commitments He is also aware that the Prime Minister
will be in Paris at the same time, for the Anglo-French Summit,
and that LH Embassy in Paris will not be able to prov1ro him with
their us level of hos spitality He is, nonetheless, content to
proceed lbh the wvisit glng the importance of the issues
concerned, and the need to have experienced the TGV prior to BR's
announcement in March

I am writing in similar terms to Paul Gray at No.l0 and to
Murdo MacLean in “he hie Nhips Office, and wou 1 be very
grateful for g your Secretary of State is

content for M ’ortillo's visit to proceed.

STEPHEN
Private




